
UBB Javelin Park Community Liaison Group.
Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday July 16th 2019 
Present 
David Mossman (Chair) SDC
Stacey Wright UBB
Diane Green UBB
Herve Orjubin UBB
David Appleby UBB
Chris Wright UBB
Anna Turner Environment Agency
Ella White UBB /Oggadoon
Sue Hartley Standish Parish Council
Robert Kellie Standish Parish Council
Stephen Davies Gloucestershire County Council
Chris Harmer Consultant
Rachel Ferris Gloucestershire County Council
Sarah Pearse Gloucestershire County Council
Dave Jackson Stroud District Council
John Dickenson Moreton Valence Parish Council
Pat Gilmore Whitminster Parish Council

David Kaspar Brookthorpe with Whaddon Parish 
Council

Jacqui Webster Quedgeley Town Council
Steve Wilcox Quedgeley Town Council

In attendance
Kevin Lee, Clerk
28/19 Apologies 
Apologies were received from Gill Oxley, John Perkin, Graham Brearley, Caroline 
Macdonald, Chris Harmer and John Dickenson
29/19 Minutes
The Minutes of the meeting held on May 28th were approved as a correct record. 
Subject to the inclusion of the question from Sue Hartley which had been responded 
to by Stacey wright
30/19 Update from UBB on start of live operation
Stacey Wright reported that the dry out took place on June 14th and that steam was 

evident from June 18th 5.5 tonnes of waste had been delivered and the process of 
‘firing up’ would begin shortly. When fully operational there would be around 128 
tonnes of deliveries per day.
There had been protests on the first day of delivery which led to only a small number 
of vehicles being able to enter the plant. It aslo resukted in some resident not having 
their refuse collected.
31/19 Air Monitoring
The Chair, Dave Mossman reported that Chris Harmer has asked if someone would 
volunteer to manage the website as part of the air monitoring process. An individual 



from one of the parishes had been approached and was due to have a conversation 
with Chris.
Dave Mossman referred to an article that had appeared in Hardwicke Matters, 
submitted by David Drew M.P. The article commented on the lack of monitoring of 
particles at the stack. Anna Turner advised that all the monitoring that was required 
was being carried out and would be meeting all the required environmental 
standards. 
Dave Jackson gave an update on the data that had been collected from the monitors 
at Hardwicke and Haresfield. The overall levels recorded were relatively low. The 
graphs giving the data were in the public domain through the website..
32/19 Community Fund
Kevin Lee reported that round 20 applications had been received and the funding 

group would be holding its first meeting on July 23rd to have a read through the 
applications so that any questions or clarification relating to the applications could be 
taken up before the meetings in September.
33/19 Community Feedback
In response to a question on the disposal of lime, Stacey advised that a contractor 
had been identified and the contracts were due to be signed within a few days.
Sue Hartley asked for details of the arrangements for visits to the education centre. 
Stacey advised members to contact Diane Green. An online booking system was 
being introduced.
34/19 Dates of meetings
The following dates were agreed; September 17th and November 19th.
Meeting closed at 20.30


